



# Monthly Newsletter

May 2018

### **President's Letter**

Dear Neighbors,

May is a busy month for Lees Crossing and Marietta. The Marietta Kiwanis Club is sponsoring a 5K event on Saturday, May 5th. Light the Way 5K supports the Graduate Marietta Program and is an opportunity for our community to come together and support our school system. This event will begin at 6:00 PM at the high school and may impact traffic on Manning Road between the high school and Laurel Park from 8:00 PM – 9:00 PM.

The swim team has close to 160 swimmers registered for this season. This number includes the Whirlpool swimmers. Whirlpools are kids aged 4-5 that are getting introduced to all of the strokes. They are not competing in meets but are preparing for next year when they are ready to join the team. The swimming pool is uncovered and is being prepared for the first practice on May 14th! Our first home meet this year is May 29th! Thank you Sarah Martin and Betsy Young for all of your hard work!

We are happy to announce that the pool will open again this year at 4 pm on the last day of school, Friday, May 25th!

The kick-off event for the pool opening will be on Sunday, May 27th. David Burke will be cooking his famous BBQ and music will be provided by our own neighborhood DJ Mark.

Finally, I would like to thank Casey Burke and the social committee for a successful and fun

Springfest!

Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions or concerns.

Thanks,

Melissa





## Graduation Banner Names - Last Call - May 4

As has been tradition, Lee's Crossing will recognize high school and college graduates on banners at the entrance to the neighborhood. To have your high school or college graduate recognized on the banner, send the student name and school to Joe Fenton at

### joseph.fenton@comcast.net.

Joe will send a return email acknowledging the receipt of the name. Student names must be submitted on or before Friday, May 4, 2018 at 3:00PM for the student's name to be on the banner. This is a <u>hard deadline</u>.



# WANT TO RENT THE CLUBHOUSE?

If you have any questions or need to book the clubhouse, please call or e-mail John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or johnwpratt53@yahoo.com. The cost to rent the clubhouse is **\$75**. In addition, a rental deposit of **\$250** is required. However, if you return the clubhouse after rental in its best condition, the entire deposit will be returned.



### **DOG OWNERS**

Please be considerate of your fellow Neighbors and ensure that you dogs are tagged and accounted for.

There have been numerous reports of dogs running loose with no tags.



## **Upcoming Neighborhood Party Dates**

May 25 – Last Day of School – Pool Opens 4:00 PM

May 27 – Memorial Day BBQ / Pool Opening Party

June 23 – Adult Pool Party

July 21 - Adult Pool Party

August 11- Mexican Trivia

September 2 – Pool Closing Party

October 14 – OctoberFest

November 15 – Ladies Night

**December 9** – Family Christmas/Beer Exchange/Nativity

**December 20** – Ladies Night/Wrapping Party



#### **Swim Team News**

The Lees Crossing Cyclones begin our swim season on Tuesday, May 29 with a home meet versus the Smyrna Hammerheads.

Our home meets will be June 5th and June 19th and begin at 6pm. The pool will be closing at 4pm to start set-up. We will have a full concession stand serving hot dogs, hamburgers, baked goods, etc. Please join us and cheer for our swimmers!

While enjoying the pool in June, please avoid using (playing on) the diving blocks. For safety reasons, the blocks are only to be used during swim team practice and meets. The swim team is very appreciative of the support that we receive from the Lees Crossing residents and board.

See you at the pool!
Sarah Martin & Betsy Young
Swim Team Coordinators

To receive newsletter by e-mail: send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com

For **ON-LINE EDITION**, go to <u>www.leescrossingmariettaga.com</u>

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS for the June Newsletter is May 28. <u>Any submissions after this date cannot be guaranteed inclusion.</u>

Newsletter Editor: Gary Baker e-mail: gjbaker1@comcast.net

The LCHA Newsletter and Website are published and maintained for the benefit of Lee's Crossing homeowners. The purpose of the Newsletter and the Website is to promote Lee's Crossing and to provide our homeowners with information regarding Lee's Crossing activities and related issues. The homeowners have entrusted the LCHA Board of Directors with the obligation and right to ensure content conforms to this purpose. As such, articles or advertising endorsing political positions or candidates or other subject matter the Board deems to be divisive, offensive or inappropriate in nature will not be published or posted. All appropriate content is welcomed and encouraged as a means of furthering awareness and communication within our neighborhood.

At this time, the Association does not utilize a Facebook page or other forms of social media. Any such social media communication regarding Lee's Crossing is not endorsed by the Board, may or may not reflect the viewpoints of the Board, and the accuracy and appropriateness of such communications are completely outside of the Board's control.

**Mailbox Repair**: If you need a new post call Bob Schoonover at 770-422-8774. Contact Joe Fenton at 678-581-0033 for mailbox post paint or placards.

Clubhouse Rental: Call John Pratt at 678-640-2201 or e-mail johnwpratt53@yahoo.com

**Neighborhood Directories:** Soft copies of the Neighborhood Directory are available in PDF format. Send request to leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com.

Clubhouse WiFi network Name/Password: Icswimtennis

Tennis Court Reservations: www.holdmycourt.com/reserve2/lctc

### **Board Members**

Melissa Drehs, President 413 Lee's Trace	216-392-1424	Jason Waters, Director 600 Trailwood Lane	678-290-9116
Joe Fenton, Director 1068 Foreststone Way	678-581-0033	Walt Walker, Secretary 1060 Foreststone Way	770-428-4755
Erroll Eckford, Director 656 Trailwood Lane	404-226-0088	Angela Ford, Treasurer 521 Lee's Trace	678-234-7430
David Burke, Director 1164 Chestnut Hill Circle	412-512-0750	Covenant Enforcement David Waldrep dfwaldrep@gmail.com	770-514-0821

Board Email: leescrossingmariettaga@gmail.com